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President’s Message

Thank you to Maureen Foster and Kathy Mines, Chair and Asst. Chair, and Olin and Laura Jennings, our hosts, for running the Field Training Day Workshop and Seminar.  The feedback was all positive. The event was educational and very well done. Unfortunately, only one JSLRC member attended. 

Attendance at the May General meeting hit an all time low.  The Board is concerned and we are reaching out to you again for your input. All members will be receiving a questionnaire. Please take the time to thoughtfully answer the questions, and be sure to return it. 

The Nominating Committee has prepared the proposed slate of Officers and Directors for 2006-2007. Thank you Gerri Kennedy Youngblood, Chair, and committee members Maryann Czerwinski and Leslie Plank. Your task this year was not easy but you accomplished your goal.  Per the Bylaws, other Nominations can be made from the floor at the July Meeting.

Tom and I, and all the Folklaur gang, are very stressed out as we move from NJ to PA.  We are still living halfway in each house in two different states. Thank you for your patience if I haven’t been able to reply as quickly as usual.

REMINDERS:
JULY 26th:  General Meeting

Regards,

Laura

Editor’s Message

Like many of you I work at a full time job, Monday through Friday from 8:30- 5:00. I have a husband, 2 children, and 6 dogs. I have a litter due next week and another dog who is recovering from cruciate ligament surgery and needs to be leash walked 4 times a day besides going through physical therapy. With a daughter in college and another in high school, and all the papers they have to write, my time on my computer at home is limited. They are yelling at me to get off as I type this. When it is time to work on the newsletter, I usually try to pick a weekend afternoon when I am free and bang the whole thing out in one shot. So if there is something that you are working on that needs to be put in the next newsletter, please let me know ahead of time so I can make room for it, so not that after struggling with making the columns all fit I find out after I am done that there is something else I have to add in. Before every newsletter I email an announcement asking for brags or anything that needs to be put in the newsletter to get to me by a deadline. Please try to get anything you need to be in the newsletter to me by the deadline, so I do not have to wait and can get the newsletter out. I do not mean to sound like a kvetch (that’s Yiddish for a whiner), but your cooperation will make my job easier, with the limited time that I have, and will also make for a better newsletter. Thank you!

Leslie 
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Stars of the Sky

Ch. Forestwoods Starboard Breeze CGC

Ladies Kennel Association Of America 

Day 1

Best Of Breed

Owner: Lisa Grasso

Ch. Forestwood’s Purple Rain CGC

Ladies Kennel Association Of America 

Day 2 

Best Of Opposite Sex

Breeder/Owner/Handler: Leslie Plank

Woodhull’s Forever In Blue Jeans

Ladies Kennel Association Of America 

Day 1

WB

Ladies Kennel Association Of America 

Day 2 

WB/BOW

Longshore-Southport KC

WB/BOW/BOS

NEW AKC Champion! 

Breeder/Owner/Handler: Corey and Elizabeth Anger

Branwoods Morning Sunshine Of Tabatha

LRC Of Pioneer Valley

4th place Ambred bitch

Breeder/Owner/Handler: Hallie Sherck

Folklaur Secret Of The Maze

Taconic Hills KC

WB/BOS

Breeder/Owner: Laura Dedering

Congratulations To Our                Winners!!


JLRC Officers and Board:

President: Laura Dedering

Vice Pres: Laura Jennings

Secretary: Sharon Celentano

9 Moonlight Drive
Wallkill, NY 12589
845-564-6509
Treasurer: Dennis Simon

Directors:

Karen Lolli         2006

Laura Muirhead 2007

Donna Forte      2007
Newsletter Staff:

Newsletter Editor and Publisher:

Leslie Plank

Smithtown, NY 

631-724-7593

forestwood@dellmail.com
Contributing Editors
and Publishers:

Gerri Kennedy-Youngblood

35 Eastview Drive

New Fairfield, CT 06812

203-746-9432

Snugharbor@gowebway.com
Lisa Grasso

Merrick, NY

516-456-9400

lisag22@optonline.net
SKYWRITER is a publication of the Jersey Skylands Labrador Retriever Club, Inc. published six times a year with deadlines on the 15th of Feb, Apr, Jun, Aug, Oct and Dec.  Contributions in the form of articles, news comments, wins, litter, and other items of interest to the membership are encouraged.  Opinions expressed are those of the individual authors and not those of the JSLRC either in whole or in part.  The Editor reserves the right to edit materials in the interest of space, literary clarity, good taste or timeliness.  All deadlines will be strictly enforced.  Subscriptions are available to non-members for $12.00 per year from JSLRC, through the Publisher.
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By Eleanor Palmieri

Please Welcome Our 
Newest Members voted in at the
May 31st meeting:

New Associate Member:


Maria Povoas
Marifield C.P. 142-A
Portugal,  8150-027

e-mail:  marifield@sapo.pt
home phone: +351966415883

business phone: -351289395799
Committee Chairs are reminded to contact new members and get them involved in JSLRC activities.

Associate members who have been active for at least one year at our events are welcome to seek sponsorship and apply for Full membership.


Anyone interested in becoming a FULL or an ASSOCIATE member of JSLRC can contact our Membership Committee for procedures and a membership packet. 

Call or write to Eleanor Palmieri -
JSLRC Membership Co-chair  
252-728-0755 EPALMIERI@ec.rr.com

**MEMBERSHIP QUESTIONAIRE**

The Board of JSLRC wants to understand your needs, interests, and frustrations in order to serve the membership better.  The Board is requesting your participation in a membership survey. You will receive by mail a two-page questionnaire along with a stamped return envelope. Please take two minutes to fill out the questionnaire and return it ASAP. We are looking for 100% participation, so please, don't let us down (or waste the stamped return envelope). 

Thank you all.
Laura Jennings, Vice President
 2006-2007 Nominations

Submitted below is the slate for the upcoming 06-07 club year. The Nominations Committee consisted of  Gerri Kennedy-Youngblood as chair, and Maryanne Czerwinski and Leslie Plank as members. 

President:

 Sharon Celentano

Vice President:

 Karen Lolli

Secretary:

 Donna Sevchuk

Treasurer:

 Laura Dedering

Director (06-07):

 Anne DeGraw

Remaining Directors (07):

Donna Forte

 Laura Muirhead

Respectfully submitted by the Club Secretary, Sharon Celentano

Nominations for a position on the board can be made from the floor at the July 26th meeting. Note that for any nominations from the floor the nominee must either be present to provide consent, or written consent of the person so nominated must be provided if they cannot be present. 

Voting on the slate will take place at the September general meeting. 



Babes in Skyland
BREEDER REFERRAL LISTINGS

www.jerseyskylandslrc.com/BreederReferral.htm
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3 YEAR OLD YELLOW FEMALE
Born: April 04, 2003
Lives as a house pet and likes other dogs.
OFA Hips Good & Heart Clear, CERF Feb. 2005
Microchipped and current on all shots.
Sire: AmCan.Ch. Beechcroft's Study In Black
Dam: Pisgah's Oreo
Donna Sevchuk 908-537-7041 dsevchuk@earthlink.net
2 YEAR OLD BLACK FEMALE
Trained as a show dog, is a little on the small side.
Housebroken & crate trained & friendly.
Very healthy and up to date on shots/microchipped and current CERF.
Sharon Celentano 845-564-6509 sharjamlabs@hvc.rr.com
2 YEAR OLD CHOCOLATE FEMALE
Born: January 16, 2004
Gentle, friendly, gets along well with other dogs and children.  Crate trained.  Current on all vaccines.  Must be spayed
Sire: Ch. Stonecrest's Davy Crockett
OFA Hips Good & Elbows Normal
Dam: Blackwatch Summer Solstice
OFA Hips Excellent, Optigen Clear
Karen Lolli 845-783-3219 or Cell 845-283-5725

2 YEAR OLD BLACK MALE 
Born: March 2, 2004
Good with Kids, friendly, exhuberant. Crate trained, houseborken, Current on all vaccines. Microchipped.

Sire: Ch. Dickendall Davaron Gable

Dam: Tabatha’s Morning Misty
Halie Sherck 914 245-0098   branwoodlr@juno.com
7 MONTH OLD CHOCOLATE FEMALE PUPPY
Born: November 2, 2005
Sire:  Am.Can.Ch. Blackwatch Venetian Mystick
OFA Hips Excellent & Elbows Normal, ACVO 2005
 Dam:  Blackwatch Scarlet Letter
OFA Hips Good & Elbows Normal, ACVO 2005, A1
Karen Lolli 845-783-3219 or Cell 845-283-5725




18 MONTH OLD YELLOW MALE

Current with all vaccines and rabies. Eyes AVCO clear 2006. He is housebroken, crate trained, very sweet lovely male. Good with children, cats, and other dogs.
Mary Catizone 973-895-9612 calabr1a@aol.com 

YELLOW FEMALE PUPPY
Born: March 1, 2006
Sire: AM. Can. Ch. Beechcroft’s Study In Black
OFA Hips Good & Elbows Normal, Heart Clear, CERF 2005 and Optigen A1
Dam:  Calabria Piccolo Cristallo
OFA Hips Good & Elbows Normal, ACVO 2006, Optigen A1
Mary Catizone 973-895-9612 calabr1a@aol.com
BLACK MALE PUPPY
Born: February 7, 2006 

He has a calm, loving, easy to train temperment                     

Sire: Ch. Whispering Pines Sir Master Magician
OFA Hips Good, Eyes Optigen A
Dam: AmCanCh. Rockycreek Patriot's Gun CD JH
OFA Hips Good & Elbows Normal, ACVO 2006
 Kathy Mines 908-475-5666 or Cell 908-319-3600
BLACK AND YELLOW PUPPIES
Born: April 16, 2006
Sire: Ghoststone Hyspire Dressed to Impress
OFA Prelim Hips Good & Elbows Normal, 
ACVO 2005, Heart Echo
Dam: Cedar Creek's Irish Cream
OFA Hips Good & Elbows Normal, CERF 2005, Heart Echo
Sherri Mattheis 908-689-5865 smattheis@earthlink.net
The breeders listed in our referral service are members in good standing of JSLRC, but under NO circumstance does JSLRC guarantee the services of said members. The buyer should review all contracts directly with the breeder.

Full members, eligible for additional benefits, wishing to list a litter in the club newsletter and on the website must do so
IN WRITING ON THE CLUB FORM.
Please send info to:

Laura Dedering - JSLRC Breeder Referrals

by fax:  908-647-7723, 

by email:  jslrcinc@optonline.net
by mail: 121 Thackeray Dr. Basking Ridge, NJ 07920-2635

Louisiana Attorney General To Investigate complaints Filed Against Humane Society

Permission to crosspost

For quite some time, there have been rumors that the Louisiana Attorney General had plans to investigate complaints filed against the
HSUS for misuse of donated funds in connection with rescue of pets from the Hurricane Katrina and Hurricane Rita ravaged areas of the southern states.

It's now official. Complaints and reports have indicated that supplies (beds, blankets, toys, crates, x-pens, etc.) and food were never allowed to be used to help the animals housed in the rescue centers. Although thousands of pounds of top-quality food were donated, many volunteers have complained that they were only allowed to feed the rescued animals the cheapest, poorest
quality foods they received.

Allegations have been made that purebred rescue groups were turned away by the HSUS and not allowed to pull their own breeds from the rescue centers, unless they were willing to take "X"
number of "others" as well. Additional reports indicate that at least 700 "bully" breed dogs mysteriously disappeared from the HSUS rescue centers, never to be seen again. It has also been
widely reported that some pets were sent to far-away locations, quickly adopted out, and that no real efforts were made to reunite these lost pets with their original owners.

If you personally volunteered in the post-hurricane rescue effort (or if you know someone who did) and may have firsthand knowledge of the pet rescue situation in the aftermath of the
hurricanes, please contact Attorney General Foti and provide him with all pertinent information to assist him in his effort to ensure that funds and/or supplies donated by the compassionate pet owners of the U.S. were and **will be** used for the purposes for which they were donated. Press release and contact information follow.

PERMISSION TO CROSS POST

http://www.ag.state.la.us/ViewPressRel.aspx?RelID=451
Attorney General Charles Foti Opens Inquiry into
Humane Society of the United States


March 27, 2006: (Baton Rouge, LA)-

Attorney General Charles C. Foti, Jr., announced today that his office has opened an inquiry into allegations involving funds raised for pet /owner
reunions by the Humane Society of the United States (HSUS). The Attorney General's Office is asking the HSUS for an accounting of all
funds HSUS raised for the purpose of pet rescue and reunion with pet owners in the aftermath of Hurricanes Katrina and Rita.

The Attorney General's office has received numerous complaints from pet owners about problems many are having finding their pets following Hurricanes Katrina and Rita. Through its association with other animal welfare organizations nationwide, HSUS has documented
and placed animals in shelters around the country, often resulting in the displaced pets' adoption. In some cases, pet owners
claim that those who are currently caring for the displaced pets are refusing to reunite the pet with the proper owners.

"Once again we will be on the lookout to make sure that those who seek to raise money for Hurricane victims in our state, do exactly what they claim to do when soliciting funds," stated
General Foti, "While I commend the work of the many wonderful charitable organizations that have come forward to help us in our time of need, I also want people to know that they cannot take advantage of our situation in any way," added General Foti.

The Attorney General is asking anyone with information about questionable fundraising activities by animal groups or any other groups to please contact the Attorney General's
Consumer Protection Section at 1-800-351-4889 or visit our website at www.ag.state.la.us.

Submitted by:

Bill Smyth
Delegate
Columbia Kennel Club

Editors Note:  The HSUS works hand in hand with PETA. 

Letter from the Department Of Health And Human Services

http://www.fda.gov/foi/warning_letters/g5811d.htm
April 12, 2006

VIA FEDERAL EXPRESS
WARNING LETTER
(06-ATL-{W

Gary Schell
President
Schell and Kampeter Inc.
103 N. Olive Street
Meta, MO 65058

Dear Mr. Schell:

An inspection of your pet food manufacturing facility located at 100 Wood Trail Drive in Gaston, South Carolina was conducted by a Food and Drug Administration (FDA) investigator from December 21, 2005 through January 19, 2006. Our investigation determined that your firm manufactures various dog and products under several labels including Diamond, Country Value, Professional, and [redacted].The inspection revealed significant violations of the Federal Food, Drug, and Cosmetic Act (the Act). Our investigator documented that your firm manufactured a number of lots of dog food between September 1, and November 30, 2005, which were released for distribution in interstate commerce, that were adulterated under section 402(axl) of the Act [21 U.S.C. § 342(a)(1)] because they contained a poisonous or deleterious substance (aflatoxin) which may render them injurious to health.

In addition, these lots of pet food were adulterated under section 402(a)(4) [21 U.S.C.§ 342(a)(4)] of the Act. The inspection revealed that you failed to implement appropriate controls at the Gaston facility to prevent the adulteration of this pet food. The investigator also found that Gaston plant personnel failed to follow established procedures, which, if followed, could have prevented these violative lots from being distributed.

A review of the aflatoxin testing results performed on retained corn samples by an outside test laboratory revealed that four incoming shipments of corn that should have been rejected were instead accepted at the Gaston facility. Testing of the retained samples from these four shipments revealed aflatoxin levels between 90 and 1851 ppb. The Incoming Ingredient Inspection forms for three of these lots indicate that the product was tested and found to contain less than 20 ppb of aflatoxin. The fourth inspection form does not indicate whether the lot was tested at all. In fact, twelve of the [redacted] Incoming Ingredient Inspection forms reviewed from the September-October 2005 time frame -did not indicate that an a,flatoxin test had been performed.

A comparison of the analytical results from an outside testing laboratory on retained samples and your in-house testing results revealed some discrepancies that raise concerns as to the adequacy of the test you were using. Four corn shipments that were found to contain less than 20 ppb at the Gaston plant were found to have aflatoxin levels of 90 to 1851 ppb by the outside lab. Two com shipments found to contain over 20 ppb by in-house analysis were found to contain 2 to 4 ppb by the outside lab. Due to a lack of documentation, the investigator could not determine whether the positive and negative controls were utilized for the in-house testing.

Your Gaston facility did not follow significant quality control procedures that were in place to prevent aflatoxin contamination. Although retention samples were supposed to be maintained for incoming corn shipments, over 50% of the retained samples were missing for September- November, 2005. Quality control personnel did not ensure these retention samples were collected. Your firm also has procedures in place calling for incoming ingredients to be analyzed by near infrared reflectance spectroscopy (NIR). For example, incoming whole corn was to be tested for several characteristics, including moisture. There was no documentation of any NIR test results for whole corn for 2005.

Our inspection also revealed that the waste or salvaged material from pet food production (scrapes) was being sold to a local hog farmer in bulk. Some of the pet food manufactured at your plant contains protein derived from mammalian tissues. This scrape product, which may contain prohibited material, was not labeled with the statement "Do not feed to cattle or other ruminants," as required by Title 21, Code of Federal Regulations (21 CFR), 589.2000(d)(1) (21 CFR 589.2000(d)(1)). This regulation is intended to help prevent the establishment and amplification of Bovine Spongiform Encephalopathy (BSE). This labeling deviation causes the pet food scrapes you distributed to be misbranded within the meaning of section 403(a)(1) [21 U.S.C. § 343(a)(1)] of the Act.

At the conclusion of the inspection, the Inspectional Observations, Form FDA 483, was issued to and discussed with Robert R. Petruzzi, Plant Manager. A copy of the Form FDA 483 is included for your review in this letter. Neither the Form FDA 483 nor this letter is intended as an all-inclusive list of violations at your firm. As a manufacturer of pet foods, you are responsible for ensuring that your overall operation and the products you manufacture and distribute are in compliance with the law at all of your facilities.

We note that you initiated same corrective actions during the inspection, including undertaking a voluntary recall. We also acknowledge receipt of a response to the FDA 483, dated January 27, 2006, from Robert Petruzzi. The response appears to set out actions that would adequately address the violations. Please provide us with copies of a11 new procedures and protocols implemented at your firm. These copies should be sent to Philip S. Campbell, Compliance Officer, at the address noted in the letterhead. We will verify the adequacy of the corrective actions taken by your firm during a future inspection. If the actions have not adequately corrected the violations, we may initiate regulatory action without further notice. Such action includes, but is not limited to, seizure and/or injunction.

Sincerely,

/S/

Mary A. Woleske, Director
Atlanta District

Police Dogs Sniff for Pirated DVDs

Labradors Taught to Recognize Scent of Discs

As reported by ABC News

HOLLYWOOD, Calif., May 10, 2006 — There are drug-sniffing dogs, bomb-sniffing dogs, people-sniffing dogs, and now DVD-sniffing dogs. An alliance of film industry groups that includes the Motion Picture Association of America and the Federation Against Copyright Theft has announced the world's first dogs specially trained to detect CDs and DVDs in bags and packages. The idea is that the dogs may be able to alert police to large stashes of pirated movies. 

The MPAA says there are currently two DVD-sniffing dogs in the world. They are Labradors named Lucky and Flo working at Stansted Airport in the United Kingdom. The canines have been taught to recognize the unique smell of a compact disc. "Someone had the wise idea that maybe dogs could sniff out DVDs," Kori Bernards, MPAA spokeswoman, told ABC News. "There are a lot of pirated products that go in and out of Heathrow Airport and airports around the world." 

The dogs have had some success so far, according to the MPAA. But there is still more training that needs to be done. At this point, the dogs alert police to any CD or DVD they smell in packages and bags. Customs officials in the U.K. hope one day the dogs will only signal when there are large collections of discs, which would more likely include illegally copied movies. 

For the time being, Lucky and Flo are working at a FedEx shipping center at Stansted Airport where they are sniffing packages that are shipped around the world. Trainers say the dogs have been notifying customs agents of packages with discs in them. The packages have been opened but so far no pirated movies have been found. "We're encouraged by this. It's a new tool against piracy but we welcome it and hope others will adopt such practices," said Bernards. 

The movie industry has been trying all kinds of tactics recently to crack down on illegally copied movies. Earlier this week, the MPAA announced its employees are offering theater workers training to help them identify customers who might be using camcorders to make bootleg copies of films. Apparently that effort has already worked because four people were caught last weekend in California, Illinois and Taipei, Taiwan, allegedly trying to videotape "Mission: Impossible III," according to the MPAA. 

Trainers in the U.K. said they hope to one day teach more dogs to detect discs. The ultimate goal is to have DVD detection dogs at airports and shipping centers around the world. 

[image: image3]
Vaccine Maker Recalls Rabies Doses
Please read the article below about the Fort Dodge RabVac 3 TF serial number 873113A rabies vaccine, which has been recalled after a vaccinated dog contracted rabies. Fort Dodge began selling this batch of vaccine in January 2005 and sent recall notices out on May 25, 2006.
STELLA M. HOPKINS
shopkins@charlotteobserver.com
A leading rabies vaccine manufacturer has voluntarily recalled about 330,000 doses sold nationwide after a vaccinated dog contracted the deadly disease. "They don't know why ... the animal contracted rabies," said Kelly Goss, a spokeswoman for Fort Dodge Animal Health, based in Overland Park, Kan., and a division of health care giant Wyeth. "In the best interest of pet owners and animals, we made a decision to voluntarily recall that product."
The company mailed notices to veterinarians on May 25, and will reimburse them for revaccination, Goss said. Doctors are notifying pet owners to bring in animals for free shots. Fort Dodge began selling the recalled batch in January 2005. Goss didn't know how many vets bought the problem lot. Fort Dodge tested batches of vaccine with serial numbers issued around that of the affected lot and found no problems, she said.
Animals at greatest risk are outdoor pets and those such as puppies and kittens, who received the recalled medication as their first and only vaccination, said Dr. Steve Marks of the N.C. State University College of Veterinary Medicine in Raleigh. "If that initial vaccination did not work, then they're ... at risk for rabies," he said. Notified pet owners should act quickly to have their animal revaccinated, Marks said, but he cautioned against panic. "Just call your veterinarian if you're in doubt," he said.

 Fort Dodge Animal Health recalled rabies vaccine Rabvac 3 TF, serial number 873113A. Your vet should notify you if your pet was vaccinated with the problem batch. You can also check the rabies certificate that you should have received, which lists the manufacturer and serial number.
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JSLRC Upcoming Events

June 28, 2006

Board Meeting 7:30






Agenda TBA

July 26, 2006

Board Meeting 7:30






General Meeting 8:00






Agenda: Nominations from the floor






Program: TBA

August 20, 2006
Labrador Specialty "B" Match and Encore Match                     Shows  
Judges: Cam Adams (Camelot) and Joan McInnis (Tulgeywood)


Chair: Corey Anger
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